al Statement

[rO——







SOUTH PORT
SURF LIFE SAVING CLUB INC

NOTICE OF 41st ANNUAL GENERAI MEETING

Notice is hereby given of the Forty First (41st.) Annual General Meeting of the
South Port Surf Life Saving Club Incorporated to be held at the Clubhouse on
Sunday, 25th. June 2000 at 11,00 am.

AGENDA.

Notice of meeting.
Apologies and proxies.
Confirmation of Minutes of the Fortieth Annual General Meeting of 20th. June 1999.
Business arising from the Minutes.
Correspondence relating to the Annual General Meeting
Presentation, Consideration and Adoption of the Fortieth Annual Report.
Presentation, Consideration and Adoption of the Fortieth Annual Financial Statement and
Treasurer’s Report.
8. Notices of Motions.
8.1.. Changes to Club Constitution.
(2) Clause: 22-Indemnity - Changed to “Plain English” version.
8.1i. Nomination of candidate(s) for Life Membership of the Club.
8.iii. Notice of other Motions which due notice has been given.
9. Declaration of all positions vacant.
10. Election of Club Officers for Season 2000/2001.
11. Consideration and adoption of subscriptions and other amounts payable by Members and Officers
for Season 2000/2001..
12. Determine the maximum amount that the Committee may expend on any one item for season 2000/
2001.
13. Election of Fundraising Committee - Eight (8) members in addition to Deputy President (Chair) -
Secretary and Treasurer.
14. General Business.

A o A

PROCEDURES TO NOTE:

A. Members acting as a proxy on behalf of other Members must have the Member’s permission in
writing.

B. Members wishing to accept a nomination for a position on the Management Committee or a club
Officer’s position and are not present at the Annual General Meeting must have their acceptance of
the nomination in writing presented to the Meeting.

FOR AND ON BEHALF OF THE
Board of Management

E T e
Christopher Mullins
HON. SECRETARY




' MANAGEMENT
” STRUCTURE

wee  The structure of the management committee is as follows. As well as the management
)< committee several positions also chair/support up other committies or positions.

™ i M/ﬁf L

Management Life Membership Committee
Committee
Building Committee
President
U/16 U/18 Co-ordinator Junior Division
Secreta
it Vice Captain
Club House Director IRB Captain
Junior Representive Radio Officer
Gear Steward
Captain
Chief Instructor Finance Committee
: Bar Manager
Assistant SecV Canteen Manager
Treasurer

et Fundraising Committee
Vice President ‘ .

Promotions Officer @W%g/@ All Club Members

Members Liaison Officer Board Captain
Competition Officer //”| Ski Captain
Boat Captain

Executive committee (in bold)
/ To deal with emergiencies
- Decisions to be ratified by committee

\



MISSION
STATEMENT

To maintain South Port Beach as a safe and enjoyable
N “envirement for the public and our members

FORWARD PLAN

Season 1995/96 saw the introduction of a forward plan. Copies
of the plan can be obtained from the Hon. Secretary. The broad
goals of the plan are:

- To maintain high safety standards of South Port Patrols.
- To encourage competition as a means to attract and retain

74 member.

|+ To create and maintain a friendly m\i«c{ent in which our

members (all ages) can grow and learn.

£ |l To maintain an organisational structure condusctive to the
smooth on-going operation of club activities.

- To maintain good links with local government and the

| community.
. ||+ To raise community awareness abm}wvalue of South Port
Surf Lifesaving Club.

- To create and maintain a good working relationship with
K state centre’!




NAME,
ALLILIATION,
OBJECTIVES,
COLOURS

NAME
. The name of the Club is: (f) To purchase, take on lease,
"SOUTH PORT SURF LIFESAVING CLUB exchange hire or otherwise acquire
~ INCORPORATED" and deal with any real or personal
property, rights and privileges.
AFFILIATION
The Club is affiliated with e Surf Life (g) To raise funds and borrow monies
Saving South Australia Incorporated. for the purposes and benefit of the
Club upon such terms and such
OBJECTIVES conditions as may be determined.
The objectives of the Club are:
' COLOURS
(@) To minimize the loss of life from Club Colours - NaNe, White and Green ><
drowning by providing patrols and
aP}aratus. Club Badge - A green silhouette of the
side elevation of the Standard Reel, the
(b) To adopt the gear, drill and words “South Port” above and “S.L.S.C.”
handbooks of the Surf Life Saving below in white lettering, superimposed
Australia, to patrol that portion of on a navy blue background

Port Noarlunga Beach, south of the

reef to the mouth of the :

Onkaparinga River, or to be on call

within the City of Onkaparinga 2)7/ e .
such days and for such periods as JSEcﬂETA:?L'_sﬂen T
Surf Lif%iaving SA shall from time to Lapdder e AN CHigr

i ; INST . HEAD
time determine. RUCTOR coack

»EEE pnpp
F

i i
/

To promote demonstrations and
arrange classes of instruction of
lifesaving.

ok
Lo
T,
TR
ETHEAT

To obtain facilities for Iifeiaving and
to assist the City of Onkaparinga and
other public bodies in improving
facilities for bathers.

Erpopp

(e) To encourage the physical and social
welfare of its members.




MOST OUTSTANDING CLUB MEMBER: JOHN DEVITT
MOST DEDICATED PATROLLING MEMBER: MICHAEL McKEWEN

SERVICES TO LIFE SAVING AWARD: MIKE ETHRIDGE

BEST FIRST YEAR PATROLLING MEMBER: MICHAEL McKEWEN

CAPTAIN’S TROPHY: KEVIN CLOHESY

CHAMPION PATROL: PATROL NO. 6 - CAPTAIN JOHN NEARMY
MOST OUTSTANDING COMPETITOR: OPEN & U/21 MARCHPAST TEAMS
OPEN MARCH PAST TEAM U/21 MARCH PAST TEAM
FRANK HARRIS, DAVID GARDNER, JOHN KATHERINE HOBBS, TARA PUPLETT,
TREACY, ROBIN ATKINSON, TREVOR STEVEN CLOHESY,SHAMUS
HARRIS, JENNY WHITMEE, PHIL CARTER, ARMSTRONG, KEIR PUPLETT, JENNY
FRANK DRAKE, DAVID DONNELLY, JOHN DRAKE, TIM EDGE,MATTHEW
HALL, PAM ETHRIDGE, GREG HIGGS, CLOHESY, RENEE RAWSON, TANYA
RESERVE: TERRY SMALLIWOOD EASTHAM, DWAYNE FOORD, EUAN
COACH: BOB MAYO, CURRIE

ASSISTANT COACH: GEORGE HANN COACH: ANDY HIGGS

SOUTH PORT SLSC AWARDS FOR 1999-2000 SEASON

BOAT CAPTAINS TROPHY: DON ALEXANDER

JUNIOR BOAT CREW SHIELD: JONNATHON McKAY, MATTHEW BURGE,
RACHEL MARTIN, MATTHEW CLOHESY,
SWEEP DON ALEXANDER

BOARD PADDLER OF THE YEAR: SHAMUS ARMSTRONG, STEVE CLOHESY
BEACH ATHLETE CHAMPION: LAURA GREER
CLUB CHAMPIONSHIP RESULTS
Ul6 FEMALE; TANYA EASTHAM, U16 MALE: SHAMUS ARMSTRONG
U18 FEMALE: RACHEL MARTIN, 18 MALE: MATTHEW CLOHESY
OPEN FEMALE: AISHA OLESINSKI, OPEN MALE: BRAD FOORD
OVER 30 MALE:TAN HODGEN
OVER 40 FEMALE: JANET PUPLETT OVER 40 MALE: RAY MARTIN

OVER 50 MALE: CHRIS FOORD
OVER 60 MALE: RAY MARTIN SNR

CLUB WEEKLY SWIM CHAMPIONSHIP RESULTS
OVERALL FEMALE CHAMPION SWIMMER: TANYA EASTHAM
OVERALL MALE CHAMPION SWIMMER: = SHAMUS ARMSTRONG

U16 FEMALE: TANYA EASTHAM U16 MALE: SHAMUS ARMSTRONG
U18 FEMALE: RACHEL MARTIN U18 MALE: ALEX BOTHA

OPEN FEMALE: AISHA OLESINKI OPEN MALE: GREG HIGGS

OVER 30 FEMALE: LLOY SOUTH OVER 30 MALE: IAN HODGEN
OVER 40 FEMALE: JANET PUPLETT OVER 40 MALE: RAY MARTIN

OVER 50 MALE: RAY MARTIN SNR

ANNUAL LONG SWIM RESULTS

FIRST OVER THE LINE: RYAN CURRAN  FASTEST TIME: ALEX BOTHA
FASTEST FEMALE: RACHEL MARTIN YOUNGEST COMPETITOR: ANDREW GLUIS
OLDEST COMPETITOR: RAY MARTIN SNR




' OFFICE BEARERS

SEASON 1999/2000

Patron: Mayor Ray Gilbert, John Hill mp &
David Coxs mp

Vice-Patrons:  Bill Jamieson, Richard Peat & Artie Ferguson
President:  Chris Foord
Vice President:  Brian Johns

Captain:  Greg Higgs

v Secretary: Chris Mullins v/ Vice Captain: Ashley Pitcher
" Treasurer: Don Alexander ¥ Board Captain: Jason McGaffin
v Chief Instructor: Andy Whitford " Ski Captain: Scott Armstrong
¥" Club House Manager: Mike Etheridge ¥ Gear Steward: Frank Drake

~ Competition Officer: Andrew Higgs + IRB Captain: David Yates

~ Y First Aid Officer: Ray Martin (Snr) v Social Secretary: Pam Etheridge
../ Members Liaison Officer: Beau Lyons v Assistant Secretary: John Smith
. Hon. Medical Officer: Morrie Peacock v Youth Development Officer:  Larry Edge
~ / Promotions Officer: Dick Olesinski ./ Canteen Manager: Christine Clohesy

V' Radio Officer: David Jolly ¥ Bar Manager: Mark Nieass

Auditors: Tilly, Murphy & Hughes / Boat Captain: John Devitt
%u/ //v;;?
Junior Committee

Chair: Kevin Clohesy Head Coach: Mark Gluis
Secretary: Annette Shepherd Chief Instructor: Mike Etheridge




PRESIDENT

The finale at the National Championships was hard to beat. The joy on the faces of our
two March Past teams was unbelievable, I was extremely proud and I am sure every other
member of our club felt the same.

There has been a lot of work done by many members in the last 12 months to maintain
the forward thrust of our club in South Australia. I am pleased with the way our club is
participating in all aspects of Surf Life Saving. It is crucial we are represented on all
Panels, Committees and interested groups as a large club and that is what we are, it is
vital. We are at the coalface of decision making here and nationally.

As you are aware Surf Life Saving is now funded by the Department of Emergency Services,
but sadly our annual grant has not increased and we still receive a pittance from State
Government. The Onkaparinga Council grant is more and I commend the Council for their
support, without there grant of $7,000 we would battle to supply the services we do to the
public. Over the last few years we have been in consultation with the Council on Capital
Development (ie. Clubhouse extension). Due to the tireless work by Bill Jamison, headway
has been ongoing and I am pleased to say the Dept. of Emergency Services is now
showing interest and only last April we had Dept. of Emergency Services consultants audit
the club in view of Capital Development. This could amount to nothing but I can assure
you we will be assisting and encouraging this process.

This season we started with 10 Patrols, which required members to patrol only once every
six weeks. Sadly we had to drop one Patrol but we still were able to increase patrols by
50% from last season. It will be possible to have 12 Patrols next season if we can gain
more I.R.B. drivers and I know there are some incentives planned to encourage more
members to gain this award. Overall the Patrols were run efficiently and with good spirit.
Again no lives were lost while we were on Patrol, and that by far is our greatest
achievement for the 99-00 season, I thank all patrolling members for there dedication and
generosity to the club and the community we serve.

To our Educators, what a marvelous job you have done this season, more Bronze’s than in
any other year in our history. Andy Whitford and his team have been extremely busy. A
standard has been set, lets improve next season. The Annual Proficiency ran smoothly
and I thank Bob Menhenart for his assistance

The Competition Panel chaired by Andy Highs/is on target to fulfill its 5-year plan. Our
FIFTH at the State Championships is © urse and the whole Committee should be
pleased with their effort. I must congratulate our Beachies for an excellent job. The
Boaties, organised by John Devitt, an area really on the go. Our young Board paddlers,
Under 16 Board Relay champs, what a difference one young man can make, I refer to
Jason McGaffin, this member has taken over coaching our board paddlers and I congratulate
him on his effort; ﬂ‘h? March Past Teams and especially their coaches Bob

Mayo and Andy Highs; I am in awe of you, “Congratulations”.

The behind {’h‘é"'étenes people, Chris Clohesey, Mark Niease and Vonnie Olesinski our
Canteen, Bar and Apparel Officers, a great job. Without your efforts our club would be
much the poorer.

The Junior Division, a con§jstent year and I am encouraged by the number of under 8, 9
and 10 year olds. Kevin Clohesey filled in the gap as Junior Chairperson when Fred Curran
resigned due to work commitments; I thank Fred for his efforts. The Club thanks all age




group leaders and coaches. Our members are increasing, we could do with more and I am
sure Sharryn Campbell our new Junior Chairperson and her new Committee will be
addressing this already. As in all sectors of the club I thank those who do a ot of work
behind the scenes.

The Senior Committee, a very dedicated group of people and I thank them all for there
support and efforts. All working well together, a few spits but that is normal. I don’t wish
to single out Committee Members, but Don Alexander’s handling of the treasury position
has been excellent, especially his correction of last years statements.

The club hosted two Carnivals, a Senior and the Master States. Both were run well especially
the Masters. We were aiso happy to entertain Robert Brokenshire, Minister for Emergency
Services, David Cox, Local Federal Member, John Hill, Local State Member, Mayor Ray
Gilbert, John Fitzgerald and major sponsors at this carnival.

Our Fundraising Committee, another good year, a dedicated group, more volunteers are
more than welcome, it truly is a good fun group and monies raised are much needed.
Our Sponsors, without your support this club would not exist. The Dollars and goods you
supply, are used with the utmost care and all monies go to supply all Life Saving gear
before competition equipment is bought. Richard Olesinski our Promotion Officer does a
marvelous job in this area and I am sure he will report in more detail.

In conclusion I feel the club is on the right track but we must not become complacent and
should be pushing hard to achieve our goals, so lets with haste get on with it now.

Dollar




Fellow Members and interested persons of
the South Port Surf Life Saving Club
incorporated it gives me great pleasure to
present to you the Forty First Annual Report
and Financial Statement.

PATROLS:

South Port Patrols performed reascnably
well this season. However some Members
need to pay some attention to their attitudes
towards patrolling and their proficiencies in
the future.

AWARDS:

Surf lifesaving awards were up this season
with sixtynine (69) awards gained by South
Port Members including twenty three (23)
Bronze Medallions. A small subcommittee
has reviewed the Club’s Forward Plan and
has again targeted the need for more
proficient IRB Driver and First aid personnel
to make up competent patrols. Well done
to all the Members who gained awards
during the season and to their Instructors.

COMPETITION:

This season the seniors have really excelled
under the guidance of Club Competition
Officer, Andy Higgs, finishing fifth overall and
fourth on handicap at the Senior State
Championships-well done to everyone
involved. Congratulations to both the Senior
and Under 21 march Past Teams for their
Gold Medal performances at the National
Championships in Queensland. It must be a
real “Buzz” for the Under 21 Team to know
that they are the best in Australia. Also the
Senior Team winning their fourth Gold Medal
in six years. Well done to everyone,
especially the coaches, Bob Mayo and Andy
Higgs for all their hard work. The Juniors
didn't have a very good season
competitively. They really only have only one
way to go. Hopefully with some quality
coaching and leadership and working as a
team they will improve next season.

FUNDRAISING:

Well done to the Fundraising Committee for
all their work during the season. 1t is a
thankless task trying to come up with new

ideas to raise funds to put bread on the table
and keep the Club functioning at a
reasonable level.

THIRTIETH ANNIVERSARY OF
JUNIORS/NIPPERS:

Congratulations to all those Members who
helped organise the Thirtieth Anniversary of
the South Port Nippers and the unveiling of
the new Junior Honour Board at the
Clubrooms.

REGISTRATIONS:

Registered Members increased by three (3)
this season from 285 to 288 this season.
There was an increase in the Juniors and a
decrease in the Seniors.

BOARD OF MANAGEMENT:

The Club Board of Management and other
Committees within the Club worked
extremely well this season with only a couple
of changes in personnel. Well done.

IN CLOSING:

I would like to wish the incoming Board and
Club Officers all the best for the coming
season and hope it is a successful one for
them. Once again I would like to thank my
Assistant Secretary and Personal Chauffer,
John Smith.

Christopher Mullins
HON. SECRETARY.




So who wants to be VP next year? No?
Well I don‘t blame you.

Have you ever wondered what they
actually do? I have. Many, many things and
not just fundraising I'm told.

Fortunately, this year that was all I was
required to do except double for Dollar on
the odd occasion.

However, I reckon we came unstuck a
few times and some of those other duties
should have been exercised.

Take the judicial system. We didn't
have a need to call anybody before the
Judiciary this year but perhaps we should
have. The standard of patrols left a lot to
be desired and I refer to those attending.
This is our main purpose for being. This is
why we joined a surf club. Let’s raise the
bar a little next year, not because we want
to, we need to. Be prepared to conduct
yourselves in the appropriate manner as
failure to do so will ensure you find out what
the Judiciary is all about.

The other area of concern is of course
Fundraising. This is the primary
responsibility if only because who else are
you going to give it to. Unlike the Judiciary,
last years efforts were outstanding. Again
we managed 1o increase our income over
previous years.

Fundraising figures.

99/00 - $13,842

98/99 - $11,966

97/98 - $10,560
So as you can see the team has done
extremely well. This does not include
however any sponsorships or donations.
This equated o an additional $10,000.
But lets put it into perspective. If you analyse
our turnover for the season we still have
along way to go. If you also compare these
numbers to previous years we have even
further to go to keep all those areas funded
and resourced.

Turnover figures.
99/00 - $1.33,000
98/99 —$109,000

So what does it all mean?

We increased club turnover by 22% That's
money through the doors to keep it running.
BUT, we only increased our nett fundraising
income by 15.6%. So next year we need
your help to achieve that little bit extra.

So who was responsible for this
confinued herculean effort. They need to
be recognised and thanked, not just by me,
but by the whole club. It is these people
who allow our competitors to keep
competing and our patrols patrolling with
the latest gear.

So thankyou, and I make no apologies
for singling them out.

Dollar and Dianna Foord.

Liz and Chalky Edge.

Pam Etheridge, Sue Goldfinch and

Andrina Wright.

Rosie and Howsie.

Steven and Chris Clohesy.

Sharryn and Muncher Campbell.
Ancf the others behind the scenes, Devo,
Ollie, Vonnie Firey, Heather, Stubbsy.

To anybody 1 missed out I'm sorry but
please continue the good work and hope
you will all contribute again next year.

Remember, all the money we raise is

for you the members.
You should also remember, lets not try and
hit the membership for more than they can
give. We need outside sponsors and ideas
for growth.

Talk to me, hassle me, teli me your
wackiest ideas. Most importantly. The only
silly idea is the one not put forward. The
more the merrier. We need a big effort next
year for as you can see, costs go up, they
never go down.

Brian Johns
Vice President.



As a club South Port has again proved its ability to adapt and grow in new and exciting
ways. Season 99/00 was a bright light in an aiready stellar club history, with golden
performances in many areas. Notably the open and U/21 March Past teams have proudly
put the navy, green and white to the fore at National level. The club as a whole has been
more than active in areas that have again highlighted the strength of leadership at
management level and the dogged determination that is the Spirit of South Port, to go
forward and create a better future for all members and the wider community.

If as a member of South Port you did not feel the ground swell of a club on the rise then
where were you! All areas can be pleased with improving performances that we can build
on to bring us to the next level. The season started without fan fare or great expectation
but slowly built into a fine summer. Early season work went well to bring the club together.
Proficiency tests, patrols, surf races and training in cold weather are never easy. Thanks
again to Bob Menhennett for his valuable time.

It is important to note that you can only lead when the rest are willing to follow and at
South Port you never lack support with any aspiration you may have. The single biggest
shift I have found this year is that we are all moving in the same direction with common
goals. This is our greatest strength and we should be proud of our achievements.

The administration, training, patrolling, competition and social events at South Port only
function when every member is doing their bit. It is a team effort that makes our club
what it is. A great organisation to be part of.

Our patrols have a proud record and again this year worked to high standards. There were
a few major incidents that saw exceptional skill demonstrated in a number of rescues and
first aid cases. Internal patrol inspections were unfortunately cut short by various
commitments in an already over crowded season. Thanks should go to Andy Whitford,
Andy Higgs and Janet Puplett along with helpers for their efforts in this area. The Champion
Patrol competition had to revert to the older format of judging by log book, number of
rescues, first aid cases etc... were taken into consideration along with attendance and
commitment to vigilance and service. The outstanding patrol for the season without question
was Patrol No. 6. Captained by John Nearmy, the long standing of this Patrols dedication




to Life Saving has never been questioned. Again this year I would like to hold them up as
an example to all other patrols. Well done! Also to the other 15 people who broke the 50
hour barrier including one special effort of well over 100 hours, great work Michael Mckewen!
As with other years there are many people I need to thank for making my job that much
easier. Ashley Pitcher Vice Captain with guiding partner David “Wal” Watt, Brad Foord and
David “bloody” Yates IRB Captains, Ray Martin Snri. First Aid Officer, Frank Drake Gear
Steward and by no means least Dave Jolly Radio Officer, Mechanic and all round good guy.
The number and quality of squads put through this season by Andy Whitford, Mike Ethridge
and crew were again a credit to the Chief Instructors area. Surf Life Saving is always the
main thrust at any club and what we put first at South Port. The injection of new Quallie
and Bronze holding members of all ages during the season was a real boost. Congratulations
all involved.

As mentioned our competitors once again did us proud at all levels. Junior, Senior and
Masters across the board have excelled. To the Kurrawa Touring Team there are not
enough superlatives. This of course is a credit to Andy Higgs as Competition Officer and
Richard Olesinski Touring Team Manager. Stepping up that notch at training will be just
that bit harder for the coming season. The success and good fortune of course was no
mean feat. All coaches I am sure will agree to go on and do it all again will only enhance
reputations well built. The policy of having a go. TEAAM commitment and putting the club
first have worked well and the results are now well and truly on the board, keep it up!
My selection for the Captains Trophy after careful consideration may come as a surprise
although I feel will be a popular choice for a number of reasons. The quiet achiever tag
easily fits this man who has with dedication shouldered important and thankless tasks
with little fuss, at various levels of club life Kevin Clohesy has shone out as the members
member on many occasions.

Finally THANKS to all the committee members for their support and hard work over my
three years on management, all the best to the future Captain.

Greg Higgs
Club Captain

Well, hasn’t this season dragged on and on and on!! Thank God it's over!!

Only joking!! There has been a lot of positives for the Club this year, I must say it's been
a very successful one. On the down side the Patrols weren’t up to scratch but this is being
attended to.

New members registration was up but it was disappointing to see some families leave the
Club. Let’s work together and help each other and make this a great Club - a Family Club.

Beau Lyons



What a season it has been for the boat area. Qur new second hand boat arrived and has
proved to be a very good purchase.

We painted the R.J. Mayo to brighten up the appearance of the boat after 5 hard seasons.
The “Clem” Price changed colour from blue to white to look similar to our other two boats.
Then we had to sign write the boats, and build a trailer to carry the “Spirit” around on. So
it was a hectic start to the season, never a duil moment. During the season we purchased
two new sets of L2 Croker carbon fibre oars, they have proved an absolute bonus o row
with. It has been a long season for the boat competitors with the first practice competition
in the Winter Super Series in August then almost every two weeks from then on. With a
senior carnival in between these times as well. This year we finished second overall in the
Super Series, 121 points behind Brighton. AEXT YEAR!

Over the season there has been up to 7 crews competing, it was a great sight, we need to
keep up the momentum in the coming season. I would like to thank our sweeps because
they did a fantastic job this season with so many crews to look after. This is one area we
as a club will have to address in the coming season because we depend on one or two
people to get us through. We need more. This year again Bristles trained his crews up
to 6 nights per week and some mornings and still had time to row in the Gold medal
winning 220 years veteran crew; this is the reason he won the Boat Captains trophy this
season. Chris (Dollar) Foord once again his untiring efforts with the Open crews, his
enthusiasm and positive attitude around the club is a must if we are to continue to grow,
Thanks Dollar. Keeping in mind that Dollar has been at this now continuously for the last
17 or so years, as a sweep, and many seasons rowing as well. The other sweeps are
Brian (Zee) Johns, Open Ladies crew and Under 21 crew, David (Yatesy) Yates any crew
that would have him, plus his 160 years masters crew, they got a Bronze at the Masters
States. David (Wal) Watt for his work and effort with the Under 21 crew this season, they
will develop into a very good crew in the season to come. Thanks to all once again.

The results at the Masters State Titles at South Port on 19% Feb as follows: -

120 Years crew Silver Medal  Chris (Dollar) Foord (Sweep)
David (Wal) Watt
Paul Gray
Andy Lowery
Mark (Firey) Nieass

160 Years crew Bronze Medal David Yates (Sweep)
Brian (Zee) Johns
Michael (Muncha) Campbell
Michael (Bones) Etheridge
Peter (Gecko) Surman

180 Years crew Gold Medal David (Snake) Ferrett (Sweep)
(Back to Back) Beau (Milky) Lyons
Mark (Spider) Webster
Paul (Howsey) Howse
Dick (Olly) Olesinski




220 Years crew Gold Medal

John {Hally) Hall (Sweep)
Chris (Dollar) Foord
David (Congo) Ferrett
Don {Bristles) Alexander
Bob (RJ) Mayo

In the Senior State Titles at Moana 5% March as follows: -
Under 21 crew Silver Medal Brian (Zee) Johns (Sweep)
Justin (Bottles) Pitcher
Dan (10 Litre) Edge

Brad (Longy) Long

Jarrod Hanton

Coach David (Wal) Watt
Under 18 crew Silver Medal Don (Bristles) Alexander (Sweep)
Jono McKay

Matt (Burgy) Burgess

Rachel Martin

Matt Clohesy

That sort of result makes the job and the season worthwhiie for all concerned. Lookout
next season we need more junior rowers to keep the ball rolling.

Our Open crew made the final by winning their heat, but just missed third place in the
semi final to take them into the final, a good effort, considering its our 120 years masters
crew. We had two Open Women's crews competing consisting of the following members:

Don (Bristles) Alexander (Sweep) Brian (Zee) Johns (Sweep)

Sarah Martin Michelle Gray
Melissa Keyser Anita Softley
Emma Martin Annette Shephard

Michelle Simpson
The Reserve Crews on the day comprised of: -

Crew A Beau Lyons (Sweep) Crew B
Brian (Zee) Johns

Mark (Spider) Webster

Paul (Howsey) Howse

Dick (Olly) Olesinski

Debbie McKewan
Aisha Olesinski (Reserve)

Chris (Dollar) Foord (Sweep)
Ian (Hodgy) Hodgen

David (Yatesy) Yaies
Michael (Budgy) Goldfinch
Peter (Gecke) Surman

Two weeks later we were at the Aussie’s at Kurrawa with the Masters 180 crew rowing on
what has been nicknamed BIG Wednesday, the boys gave it their best shot and finished
upside down, better success next year fellas!

The Under 21 and Open Ladies competed the following day and both made it through to
the second round, a great effort and learning experience for both crews. The Under 21
crew had two of our current Under 18's rowing.



[w iy w I
286 @
[ g
£o2 S
2T cmo =
sEz i
- — lg
2% <
B o gz
88 o3
|u —_
w3 >3]
258 £
Fagit o2
hm.m__ 85
S 85
n,_&a o £
o o2 T £
Vo & © &
Sc® 5 L
L Y m 2
J o= ca
os O 3
b} 0 5"
o — v 2
R = g
- =T
= v E
i)
oo = g3
o> E o S g
258 g%
an_c © 5
0O > oo
i g3 Y
zo " =8 S 3
nr
56& g & M W
2o C..hL w
ot ¥ = ]
&5 & = w o
g3% 2« . -
O ® 4+ - S .
n ~ . o v = aww,w
L2ge & 8 o ﬂw
._LWS.m < & o e o
PR 55 = 2
artm £ 2 N
= - > L.
hed N -~ - =
o X ¥Do 2L B
o= U C g8s
o 5 o
@ t O oo
O V,m
o m
HgA..m e..m
S T w® gw g
WOHM £ E D
w 0 © T “8 5
ey O3 5
[o]
™



In my role as the first aid officer I had the opportunity to observe the patrol members
attending to first aid cases.

The members are to be commended on their first aid treatment and the care of the clubs
first aid equipment.

My sincere thanks to them for their co-operation and assistance, also to Andy and Greg
Higgs for their assistance to me throughout the year.

I look forward to members participating in first aid competitions in the near future. Any
member who would like to take part in this essential discipline, please contact me for
further details.

We treated 62 injuries during the summer season.

Ray Martin (Snr)

Well another season has slipped past us again.

I mainly focussed on maintaining the surf rescue boards, which I might add have taken
a fair hammering.We were fortunate to have purchased a new rescue board which gave
us six (6) good

boards for patrols and squad training.

Some Members still don't look after Club equipment - examples:-

1.) Not washing gear and putting away after use.

2.) Lack of care and responsibility when using gear.

The new patrol shelter has proved successful, made out of heavy duty PVC. Thanks to
Mike Etheridge for constructing it.

The Club tractor had a major overhaul, my thanks to David Jolly.

I also managed to repair the two stainless steel surf reels in readiness for R&R and
belt races.

There are still a number of jobs to be done for storage etc. Only time and funds will
allow it.

Thank you all.

Frank Drake



South Port Surf Life Saving Club again received great publicity of our broad range of
activities coordinated throughout the busy, compact season. In particular, thanks must be
directed to Peter and Dorne Sutton’s COMPLETE CYCLE for again supporting the ‘Southern
Times’ Beach and Surf safety column. The club had weekly exposure in this column from
October until March. Not many clubs around Australia would have that guaranteed
opportunity to promote their activities. Thanks Sutto.

The club’s internal newsletter, the ‘South Port Snippets’ also continued to be an essential
link between the club’s management committee and the general membership. It also
provided an ideal vehicle to promote the great support of our sponsors. Members are
continually encouraged to take note of this important means of finding out what is happening
around the place. Thanks also to Scotty Wooden for also assisting in promoting our club
and activities through his website www.0z20.com.au

This season also saw South Port selected as Surf Life Saving SA's venue for the shooting
of a Channel 7 commercial. The club’s rostered patrol provided great support to the film
crew and a small surf provided some pretty spectacular scenes of typical rescue scenarios
at South Port beach.

Another long time supporter of South Port via the state’s airwaves has been TRIPLE M's
Grant Cameron. Grant regularly gives South Port beach and the club a *plug’ that certainly
helps in raising the profile of what must be... the state’s premier surf beach. Thanks for
your help Grant as well as TRIPLE M.

The club’s involvement with the South Port Noarlunga Coastcare group also provided,
besides great involvement in caring for our *patch’, a great opportunity of regular exposure
to another community organisation that is actually doing something to maintain our
environment. Regular working bees and plantings courtesy of an Olympic Landcare grant
saw hundreds of school children doing their bit to help our neighbouring dunes.

This season saw great sponsorship continue from our major sponsors, supporters and
vice-presidents. The PORT NOARLUNGA HOTEL, CARLTON & UNITED BREWERIES and
COCA~COLA continued their great support as major sponsors. New major sponsors this
season included the ONKAPARINGA CATCHMENT WATER MANAGEMENT BOARD with their
ONKAPARINGA. Use it-Care for it message on the ‘RJ Mayo’ and POLSON CEILINGS who
sponsored the senior march past team as well as the Australian Titles Touring Team. This
season also saw the Mid Coast surf clubs gain support from the MOBIL ADELAIDE REFINERY
in providing patrol sun shades, uniforms and soon, new Nipper tops.

The club sincerely appreciates the support of all our sponsors and we all iook forward to
continuing relationships for mutual benefit. A full list of sponsors is included in this report.

Where do we go from here? Well, look out for a new website that will provide regular
shots of South Port beach as well as various ‘pages’ to enable us to promote ourselves on
the World Wide Web. With a bit of luck, besides also promoting our sponsors, we will be
able to raise some revenue as well. Look out for the club’s new site, which will be promoted
in the ‘Snippets”.

Thanks for the opportunity of again representing our great club.




SPONSORS & SUPPORTERS 1999-2000

Sincere thanks to all corporate and individual sponsors of the club
for support of surf rescue and competitive programs for Season 1999 - 2000

City of Onkaparinga Surf Life Saving SA State Government

Office for Rec & Sport SunSmart program Onka Catchment Board
Carlton & United Coca~Cola Fitch Rubber

Port Noarlunga Hotel Southern Powder Coaters The Complete Cycle
Keelan’s Garden Centre  TL Screenprinters MOBIL Adelaide Refinery
Mitre 10 Happy Vailey Mid Coast Surf AJAX Fasteners

McCains Colonnades Shopping Cntre BRITAX Rainsfords
Beaurepaire Tyres Hackham Garden & Bldg Noarlunga Paving

Polson Ceilings Insulation Solutions

M & S Campbell Plumbing & Gas

The club’s 40th Anniversary Surfboat, the 'Spirit of South Port’was
supported generously by the following individuals & sponsors......

George Wortman Fred Blatchford Drake Family Trust
Email Services Ltd TL Screenprinters Fitch Rubber
Congo’s Classic Cocktails Rossdale Homes Southern Powder Coaters

& the following supporters who also supported the 'Spirit of South Port’
Keelan’s Garden Centre, Optus World Franklin Street, TL Screenprinters, The Complete
Cycle, Affordable Scissor Lifts, AirCon Serve, ECO Marketing and the Goldfinch Family.

Richard Olesinski




We have now completed the 1999/2000 season. We as a Club have contested both the
State and Australian Titles and the results were excellent and are within this report.
Congratulations to both our Gold Medal March Past Teams. Australian Title Resuits are
as follows: Open March Past 1st U21 March Past 1st U16 Female Beach Flags
14th (Laura Greer): U16 Female Beach Sprint made second round 5th eliminated (Laura
Greer): U16 Female Beach Relay Semi Final 7th eliminated: Open Female Beach
Relay Semi Final scratched: U16 Male Board Relay made second round then eliminated:
U16 Male Board Individual Shamus Armstrong, Steve Clohesy, Dwayne Foord, Tim Edge
all made the second round but they were then eliminated: U16 Iron man Shamus
Armstrong the event was changed from Friday to Saturday so Shamus scratched from the
event U21 Boat second round eliminated, great effort! Open Ladies Boat made the
repechage and were coming second, at the last wave break, they back shot and rolled:
Australian Masters because of huge seas all the swimming events which Dennis Ferrett
and Ray Martin Snr were entered in were cancelled. 180 year Boat; our crew after
getting out to the last break, rolied on a huge wave. Valiant effort! 200 year Boat
scratched because of huge seas and injuries.

The State Titles were also very successful. Qur competitors in each area of competition
can be very proud of their performances.

At last we have our competitors willing to compete and push their bodies to their limit in
their major event, then cross over and fill into positions in team events. It is the team
events that have made us realise that we have a Great Club with a tradition that is worth
competing for.

The competition panel has a five-year plan, which was set up so as we had a goal to work
toward and this year we realised the first step. The target was to attain fifth club in the
State overall point score. After now achieving this, we as a committee have shown our
members that these goals can be achieved. Our younger brigade of athletes and are
beginning to show the results of hard work and well-planned training programme.

There are a lot of people behind the scenes
who have made this possible and need to
be thanked for their efforts during this
season.

Larry Edge for his work with the Youth.

John Devitt and Don Alexander who have
created a formidable force in our Rowing
Crews!
David Yates and Frank Drake who were
always there to repair and bring equipment
to the standards required for competition.
Jason McGaffin for his tireless efforts with
the younger Board Paddlers!

Kev Clohesy and the Junior Club for their
support and co-operation through out the
‘season!

Bob Mayo and George Hann with their
dominating March Past team who have set
the example of hard work and training which
have produced top results throughout the

b




Club’s quieter years.

Janet Puplett who calculated ali the Patrol Hours and kept everyone informed.

Andrew Whitford with Bob Menhennett in achieving again, a smooth and efficient Proficiency
Test at the beginning of the season. Andy continued with his Education Panel and put
many awards through this season.

Chris Mullins, Secretary who helped me on many occasions.

Chris Clohesy and Liz Edge who looked after the U/21’s uniforms and helped with fundraising.
Brian Johns and his Fundraising Committee who again worked hard!

Dick Olesinski who is an excelient Publicity Officer, as well this season Dick again managed
our Touring Team which I am sure not too many people appreciate the amount of work
which Dick put into this to make it successful.

John Smith who has always helped me with the Club Championships and supported me in
other areas within the Club!

Chris Foord the Club President and Greg Higgs the Club Captain who bought all these
people together and made us work as a team. This year has been their success.

There are probably people I have omitted, please accept this as my apology! I do thank
every member of this Club for their contribution this season. As it has been successful. We
must strive to achieve an even better result next season.

At Club level the members now want to participate in many of the internal competitions
set up to improve and help maintain our Club at a high level. This season the long swim
saw 55 members compete with 44 completing the course and 7 people completed the
short course. Congratulations to Ryan Curran and Alex Botha.

Weekly swims were successful with 72 people competing over the season. Congratulations
to Shamus Armstrong and Tanya Eastham who have won the Champion Male and Female
Swimmers respectively. Each age group was contested strongly each weekend. The last
Surf Race of the season is now well accepted as a fun event with competitors letting their
hair down. If they have any.

The Club Championships were contested after the Australian Championships this
season due to the short season. It was an excellent day with beautiful weather. The
competition was of a high standard. Congratulations to each of the Age Group winners.

The Patrol Competition, although this could not be completed because of the short
season and cramming of other events. The patrol standards which I witnessed whilst
assisting with the competition was a credit to our Club.

RESULTS - 2000 Carlton & United SENIOR STATE CHAMPIONSHIPS
PREMIERSHIP POINTS - SOUTH PORT 5t - 345 points
HANDICAP POINTS - SOUTH PORT 4% - 1283 points

Andy Higgs




The Shivering Shags had a record turnout of 30 members in the winter of 99. Every
Sunday at 10 am saw this intrepid crew man the slab and eagerly contest for the coveted
awards highlighted below. A run to the mouth; a refreshing dip; a warming bow! of soup
and a pint of stout set the scene for a couple of hours of round table discussion during
which wayward shags were fined for their many misdemeanours. As in past years $500
from these fines was donated back to the Club for a major project. This season the money
went toward the kitchen renovations.

The highlight of the year was our end of season trip to Normanville, which featured many
of the typical shag antics. Bones did a dummy spit. Stubbs told lies and tried to frame
other shags. Qily performed a lewd act by wiping a disgusting part of his anatomy on
Chalky's windscreen. Snook was cross-dressing and Double D directed an obscene statement
at the shags. All of this in good, whaolesome fun of course

Major Award Winners:
Milky Girlie Frock
Olly QOver the Top
Schmidt Dummy Spit

The Committee:

Patrons Dollar and Bristles (Chris Foord and Don Alexander)
Head Shag Schmidt (John Smith)

Heavy Shag Yetti (Janet Puplett)

Scribe Shag Chalky (Larry Edge)

Social Shag Olly (Dick Olesinski)

Hospitality Shag Emu (Gary Eastham)

Bar Shag Wal (David Watt)

Tower Shag Stubbs (Kevin Clohesy)

New members are always welcome. Just turn up at the Club at about 9:45 am
on the first Sunday in June. You will be inducted from there.

Larry Edge




To keep youth interested and to promote social interaction between the clubs exciting
adventure activities were organised on a monthly basis during the winter of 99. Activities
included go karts, cable hang gliding, youth dinner and ten-pin bowling. South Port youth
took part in most of these events.

To keep fit over winter many of our youth took part in Tuesday night swimming, Sunday
board training and training for and participation in the Annual City Bay Fun Run.

Tim Edge and Steven Clohesy completed stage two of the Challenge, Achievement and
Pathways in Sport (C.A.P.S.) leadership award and have begun stage three, the final stage.
It is hoped that more youth will become invoived next season in this course designed to
prepare future leaders and to assist youth with employment.

Congratulations to David, Kylie, Katherine, Nick, Andrew and Todd on graduating as qualies.
Welcome to the youth section of the Club. It was great to see a number of you taking part
in the senior carnival at South Port and the State Titles.

The Youth Twilight Carnival at Christies Beach was attended by sixty youth from across
the metropolitan clubs and was reportedly the best carnival of its type yet. It is important
that South Port attend such events to show our commitment to the association and to be
a worthy part of the wider surf lifesaving community.

Youth were well represented in the mid week twilight carnivals. At normal carnivals we
separate and compete in our individual disciplines. The mid week carnivals provided a
unique opportunity to bring all the surf lifesaving disciplines together to compete as one
team and develop club spirit. It is worth remembering that the key word in South Port’s
competition policy is ‘participation’.

Participation in carnivals improved steadily throughout the season with 30 youth competing
in the state titles with great successes in the board, boat and beach areas. A good contingent
of youth attended the National Titles. What a fantastic effort by the under 21 march past
team to win the Australian gold medal!

I believe that several of our youth
maintain their level of enthusiasm
and compete at a high level because
they train and compete in both
beach and sea events. This has a
cross training effect, is ideally suited
to the sport of surf lifesaving and
ensures that carnivals are always full
of activity. There is never a moment
to get bored. I trust that this
enthusiasm will continue and will
have an infectious effect throughout
the whole Club.

Larry Edge



Well what a short season we have had, but we have managed to squeeze in heaps with
sleepovers, carnivals, states, santa lobs, chicken dinners, camps, rolier skating,
nipperthon, surf ed, qualies, resuscitation squad, colonades pageant, open days, club
champs & 30" anniversary.

This year the committee consisted of Chris Clohesy, Mike Etheridge, Ray Martin Snr,
Gary Eastham), Paul Gray, Robert Morgan, Mark Gluis, Chris Foord, Dianna Foord,
Adriana Hodgen, Annie Shephard, Andy & Andrea Lowry & Mark Wilkins.

Each month we would hold a meeting and hear reports from:

Club President Chris Foord who would report back to us from Board of Management
decisions that affected the junior movement.

Junior Head Coach Mark Gluis whose role is to set programs for age group managers
and coaches and generally looks after the junior records and achievements

Junior Head Chief Instructor Mike Etheridge is responsible for looking after red &
yellow patches, proficiencies, resuscitation training, junior info book, gualies group.

All documentation is required for the above.

He is also our Junior Development Panel Rep which he also reports back to the
committee.

Board Coach Gary Eastham who trains, every Thursday night before Christmas &
Monday & Thursday after Christmas. He is assisted by Mike Etheridge, Andy Lowry,
Mark Gluis & Paul Gray.

Pool Coach Ray Martin Senior with his assistant coaches: Sonya Wood, Lyn Staples,
Robert Morgan & Travis Nearmy, they coach a regular band of swimmers swim every
Tuesday night from 7.00pm twelve months of the year.

Gear Steward Robert Morgan his role is to set up the beach each Saturday. To coordinate
maint. of junior club equipment, transport competition gear to & from carnivals and wherever
required.

This involves a lot of work and he is always first on the beach and last off the beach.

A thankless Job.

Secretary Annie Shepherd recording of meetings and incoming and outgoing
correspondences.

Parent Liaison Mark Wilkins reports back of any feedback from parents.

March Past Chris Clohesy liaised with coach Greg Higgs and reports back to the
committee.




Awards

Resuscitation Certificate: 5 juniors received this award. They were expertly trained by
Liz Colegate.

Surf Life Saving Award: Kylie Lyons, Nick Bobrovoiskis, Katherinc Eastham &
David Clohesy were trained under the watchful eye of Beu Lyons and assisted by Matthew
Clohesy.

State Devlop. Camps: This year we sent David Clohesy, Kylie Lyons, Ryan Cuiran,
Gabby Botha to the camp at Chiton Rocks in early December. Darren Curran & Steven
Clohesy also went along to assist in Water Cover.

Mid January Shaina Edwards, Chris Lowery, Alana Golsby, Lauren Etheridge, Scott Morgan,
Adam Lyons went to West Beach Caravan Pk for the under 11 & under 12 camp. Andy
Lowry & Mike Etheridge assisted.

These camps are well worth attending & the kids got a lot of benefit out of them. Just the
mixing with other clubs and

socializing not to mention the skills they learn, if your child

gets the opportunity to go don't hesitate to send them.

Carnivals State Titles’

Interstate Carnivals: This year 6 carnivals where attended by about 35 nippers on
average at each event. At State Titles Ryan Curran was the Only medal winner getting
gold in the under 13 boys surf board in the individual events.

The under 13 board relay consisting of John Morgan, Tristan Foord and Ryan Curran
received a silver medal.

This year the first time for a number of years. South Port

Juniors had a touring team consisting of Scott & John Morgan, David Clohesy & Ryan
Curran who stayed at Torquay SLSC competing in carnivals at Lorne & Ocean Grove. Team
manager was Robert Morgan assisted by Fred Curran. South Port should encourage the
junior touring team to develop the skills, team spirit and to gain experience at competing
at a higher level, The team competed not only against Nippers but competition from
Tasmania and NSW (state squads).

Club Captains: Kylie Lyons & David Clohesy filled these roles and were
outstanding role models to our younger brigade.




On a personal note I would like to thank Larry Edge, Fred Curran who have both been
junior chairman in the past and have helped me on many occasions. Liz Colegate who
helped in the resuscitation. Mike Etheridge, Mark Gluis, Rob Morgan and the committee
for making my job easier.

The board of management of the senior club for the full support they have given the
junior committee since I have taken over.

At present we do have quite a few good training programs in place for the kids, but I feel
that thew age group leaders are not getting the most out of some of the kids. I belive that
some kids need to betrained harder to reap the benefits of success Is Saturday training
just a day at the beach or are we there to foster and develop children

to become lifesavers that can swim well, board paddle, resuscitation, surf awareness To
achieve this, more commitments must be made by the individual child, parents, coaches
and aged group leaders.

I would ask that you seriously consider nominating for any of the vacant positions. Our
club is run by a team, everyone can be part of the team, don't leave it to a few.
Without a committee the junior’s probably won't exist. A club is only as good as it's
committee and the parents are willing to become involved. We need participants not
people who just drop off their kids and go

Thank you from Kevin Clohesy on behalf of the 1999/2000 junior committee. I wish the
new committee all the best for the coming season and if I can help in any way do not
hesitate to contact me.

Yours truly

Kevin Clohesy

|




SOUTH PORT SURF LIFE SAVING CLUB INC.
ADDITIONAL FINANCIAL INFORMATION
FOR THE YEAR ENDED 30 APRIL 2000

The additional financial information presented in the following pages are in accordance with the books and records of
the Association, which have been subjected to the audit procedures applied in our statutory audit of the Association for
the year ended 30 April 2000. It will be appreciated that our statutory audit did not cover all details of the additional
financial information. Accordingly, we do not express an opinion on such financial information and no warranty or
accuracy or reliability is given. Neither the firm nor any member or employee of the firm undertakes responsibility
arising in anyway whatsoever to any person (other than South Port Surf Life Saving Club Inc.) in respect of such
information, including any errors or omissions therein however caused.

TILLEY MURPHY HUGHES
Chartered Accountants

135 South Terrace

ADELAIDE June 2000.

DETAILED STATEMENT OF INCOME AND EXPENDITURE
FOR THE YEAR ENDED 30 APRIL 2000

2000 1999
INCOME
Gross Profit (Loss) From Trading 13,519 7,321
Board/Ski - 1,891
Donations 3,193 12,595
Donation - Specific Purpose 6,581
Fundraising 13,843 13,208
Grants - Local Government 7,000 7,000
Grants - State Government 4,500 1,000
Grants - SLSSA 5,500 -
Insurance - 1
Interest 61 100
Key Income - 115
Labour Hire - 500
Levics - 705
Manuals - 304 Membership Fees
10,042 8,234 Premises Hire -
3,631
Prizes/Money - 300
Rental/Hire/Subsidy Payments 6,685 -
Reimbursements - Youth Development - 299
Shags 500 720
Sponsorship 4,060 1,249
State Centre - 8,686
Touring Team 10,553 -
Telephone - 36
Other Income 946 390
Junior Division 439 204

87,422 68,489




SOUTH PORT SURF LIFE SAVING CLUB INC.
DETAILED STATEMENT OF INCOME AND EXPENDITURE
FOR THE YEAR ENDED 30 APRIL 2000

EXPENDITURE
Club House Expenses
Awards/Trophies
Bank Fees

Board & Ski

Boat

Canoe

Carnival Equipment
Carnival Entry Fees
Camps

Competition Equipment
Courses

Data Base
Depreciation
Electricity

Entry Fees
Equipment Comp
Fuel/Registration
Fundraising

Bonor - Specific
Insurance

IRB (Comp}

IRB (Patrols)

First Aid

Junior Division

Loans - Interest
Manuals

March Past
Miscellaneous Equipment
Miscellaneous

Patrol Equipment
Photos

Postage

Printing & Stationery
SLSASA

Surf Board

Surf Boat

Surf Ski

Radio

Renovations

Rent

Repairs & Maintenance
Security Costs
Sundry

Running

Telephone

Tour Team

TOTAL EXPENDITURE

OPERATING SURPLUS (DEFICIT)

2000

4,864
720

258
2,820

1999

2,270
251
355

3,585
834

79

260
356
553
237
21,699
4,004
5,911
681
576
2,580

3,214
5,384
2,788

399
3,600
1,274

153

927
856

30
1,438
60
3,234
1,227

1,333
3.040
75.193

(6.704)
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FINANGCIALS

SOUTH PORT SURF LIFE SAVING CLUB INC.
STATEMENT OF INCOME AND EXPENDITURE
FOR THE YEAR ENDED 30 APRIL 2000

Operating Surplus (Deficiency) for the Year

Accumulated Funds at the beginning of the
financial year

Accumulated Funds at the end of the
financial year

CURRENT ASSETS

Cash

Receivables

Inventories

TOTAL CURRENT ASSETS
NON CURRENT ASSETS
Property, plant & equipment

TOTAL NON CURRENT ASSETS
TOTAL ASSETS

CURRENT LIABILITIES

Accounts Payable
Borrowings

TOTAL CURRENT LIABILITIES

NON CURRENT LIABILITIES
Borrowings

TOTAL NON CURRENT LIABILITIES
TOTAL LIABILITIES

NET ASSETS

MEMBERS FUNDS

Accumulated funds

The accompanying Notes form part of these financial statements

NOTES 2000

2 20,969

BALANCE SHEET
AS AT 30 APRIL 2000

B W
0
o0 00
o W
oo

1999

(6,704)

_._.
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FINANCIALS

SOUTH PORT SURF LIFE SAVING CLUB INC.
STATEMENT OF CASH FLOWS
FOR THE YEAR ENDED 30 APRIL 2000

NOTES 2000 1999
Cash flows from Operating Activities
Receipts from members, grants, fundraising 73,842 61,068 E “
Receipts from trading 59,312 46,324
Interest received 61 100
Payments to suppliers (115,986) (72,621) e
Interest (1.241) (1.274) P
Net Cash provided by (used in) Operating Activities 9 (b) 15.988 33.597
Cash flows from Investing Activities B o
Payment for plant & equipment (19.257) (23.455) Lo
Net Cash provided by (used in) Investing Activities (19.257) (23.455)
Cash Flows from Financing Activities
Repayment of borrowings (9.483) (4,455)
Net Cash provided by (used in) Financing Activities 9.483 (4.455)
Net Increase (Decrease) in Cash Held (12,752) 5,687
Cash at beginning of the financial year 15,582 _9.895
Cash at the end of the financial year 9 (a) 2,830 15,582

NOTES TO AND FORMING PART OF THE FINANCIAL STATEMENTS

FOR THE YEAR ENDED 30 APRIL 2000
Liy A
NOTE 1 - STATEMENT OF ACCOUNTING POLICIES P i
%(/4,/ brry, 2{ —_— /fq/// )( Az /é//z//(,n)(/ —//d:?{!%

The accounts are a general purpose financial report that have been prepared in accordance with Australian Account-
ing Standards, other mandatory professional reporting requirements and the requirements of the Associations Incor-
poration Act (South Australia). The accounts have been prepared on the basis of historical costs and do not take
into account changing money values or, except where stated, current valuations of non-current assets. Cost is based
on the fair values of the consideration given in exchange for assets. The accounting policies have been consistently
applied, unless otherwise stated.

The following is a summary of the significant accounting policies adopted by the Association in the preparation of the Al
accounts. ¢

(a) Income Tax
The Association is exempt from income tax under the provisions of Division 50 of the Income Tax Assess-
ment Act 1997.

(b) Inventories
Inventories are valued at the lower of cost and net realisable value.

(c) Property Plant and Equipment
The Club’s Board of Management re-assessed the value of property, plant and equipment as at 30 April
2000 and resolved to adopt the revaluation of the Club’s plant and equipment at the value of $185,268.50.
Due to the nature of the lease of the site of the Club’s building, as noted in the previous period’s Auditor’s
report, the Committee has adopted a valuation consistent with the realisable value of leasehold improve-
ments in the event of the lease being terminated



FINANCIALS

SOUTH PORT SURF LIFE SAVING CLUB INC.
NOTES TO AND FORMING PART OF THE ACCOUNTS
FOR THE YEAR ENDED 30 APRIL 2000

(d) Cash
For the purposes of the Statement of Cash Flows, cash includes cash on hand and at bank.

NOTES 2000 1999

[y NOTE 2 - REVENUE
Members subscriptions, grants, fundraising
and other receipts 73,842 61,068
i Sales revenue 59,312 46,324
Interest received 61 100
133215 107,492

A detailed Statement of Income and Expenditure and Trading Accounts for the Bar, Canteen, and Clothing for the
year ended 30 April 2000 are provided as an attachment to these accounts for the information of members.

NOTE 3 - CASH

Cash on hand 100 100

Cash at bank - general 2,730 15,482
2.830 15,582

NOTE 4 - RECEIVABLES

Sundry debtors 800 800

NOTE 5 - INVENTORIES

Goods for resale at lower of cost and net realisable value.

Bar stock 2,974 5,313
Canteen stock 391 138
Clothing stock 1,957 1.813

5.322 7.264

NOTE 6 - PROPERTY PLANT & EQUIPMENT

Club Premises - at Committee Valuation 1(c) 29,348 239,402

Less Accumulated Depreciation - 105,260

29.348 134,142

Wearing Street Shed - at Committee Valuation 8,910 15,015

Less Accumulated Depreciation - 6.105

8.910 8.910

Equipment - at Committee Valuation 1(c) 185.268

TOTAL PROPERTY PLANT & EQUIPMENT 223,526 204.270



FINANCIALS

SOUTHPORT SURF LIFE SAVING CLUB INC.

NOTES TO AND FORMING PART OF THE ACCOUNTS

FOR THE YEAR ENDED 30 APRIL 2000

NOTES

NOTE 7 - BORROWINGS

CURRENT
Loan - Unsecured - SLSA Trust Fund

NON CURRENT
Loan - Unsecured - SLSA Trust Fund

NOTE 8 - ASSET REVALUATION RESERVE

Plant & Equipment and Leasehold Improvements
were revalued by the Committee as at 30 April 2000.

The respective increments (decrements) were:

- Plant & Equipment
- Leasehold Property

NOTE 9 - CASH FLOW INFORMATION

(a) Reconciliation of Cash
Cash on hand
Cash at bank

(b) Reconciliation of Net Cash provided by Operating
Activities to Operating Surplus.

Operating Surplus (Deficiency)

Non Cash Flows in Operating Surplus

- Depreciation

Changes in Assets & Liabilities

- Decrease (Increase) in Inventories

- Increase (Decrease) in Trade Creditors & Accruals

Net Cash Provided By Operating Activities

2000

104,794
(104.794)

1999




SOUTH PORT SURF LIFE SAVING CLUB INC.
STATEMENTBY COMMITTEE MEMBERS OF THE COUNCIL

In the opinion of the Committee the financial report as set out on pages 1 to 4:

(a) presents fairly the financial position of the South Port Surf Life Saving Club Inc. as at 30 April 2000 for the
year ended on that date in accordance with Australian Accounting Standards, other mandatory professional
reporting requirements and other pronouncements of the Australian Accounting Standards Board.

() at the date of this statement there are reasonable grounds to believe that the South Port Surf Life Saving
Club Inc. will be able to pay its debts as and when they fall due.

This statement is made in accordance with a resolution of the Committee and is signed for and on behalf of the
Committee by:

?ﬂﬂ//é/’@é’d&ﬁ ......... Treasurer

Dated this 20" day of June Treasurer

DON ALEXANDER




2000 at Adelaide, South Australia.

AUDITOR’SREPORT
TOTHEMEMBERS OF
SOUTHPORT SURF LIFE SAVING CLUBINC.

Scope

‘We have audited the financial report being the Statement of Income and Expenditure, Balance Sheet, Statement of
Cash Flows, notes to and forming part of the Financial Statements and the Statement by Members of the Committee
of the South Port Surf Life Saving Club Inc. set out on pages 1 to 5 for the year ended 30 April 2000.

The Committee is responsible for the financial report. We have conducted an independent audit of the financial report
in order to express an opinion on it to the members of the Association.

Our audit has been conducted in accordance with Australian Auditing Standards to provide reasonable assurance as
to whether the financial report is free of material misstatement. Our procedures included examination, on a test basis,
of evidence supporting the amounts and other disclosures in the financial report, and the evaluation of accounting
policies and significant accounting estimates. These procedures have been undertaken to form an opinion as to
whether, in all material respects, the financial report is presented fairly in accordance with applicable Australian
Accounting Standards and other mandatory professional reporting requirements so as to present a view which is
consistent with our understanding of the Club’s financial position, the results of its operations and cash flows.

The audit opinion expressed in this report has been formed on the above basis.
Qualification

Given the nature of the operations of the South Port Surf Life Saving Club Inc. it is not practicable to establish
accounting control over all amounts receivable prior to the issue of a cash receipt and therefore it is not possible to
know whether all income due to the Club has been received by the Club and recorded in the books of account.

Accordingly, our audit has been limited to the amounts of cash receipts recorded in the books of account of the Club.

Depreciation has not been included in the Statement of Income and Expenditure for the year ended 30 April 2000.
This is a departure from Australian Accounting Standard AAS 4, “Depreciation of Non-Current Assets”, which
requires that depreciation be taken into account in determining the Surplus/(Deficiency) for the year. The total
depreciation expense, if calculated at the prior periods rates, would have been $17,293 (1999: $21,699). Had
depreciation charge been brought to account, the operating surplus for the year would be $3,676 (1999 loss of
$6,704).

Audit Opinion
In our opinion, subject to the above qualifications, the financial report presents fairly in accordance with applicable

Australian Accounting Standards and other mandatory professional reporting requirements the financial position of
South Port Surf Life Saving Club Inc. as at 30 April 2000, and the results of its operations and cash flows for the
i

D.B. SPENCER
Dated this A day of June

2000 at Adelaide, South Australia.

2000 at Adelaide, South Australia.



SOUTHPORT SURF LIFE SAVING CLUB INC.

FOR THE YEAR ENDED 36 APRIL 2000

BAR TRADING

Sales - Bar

LESS: COST OF GOODS SCLD

Opening Stock

Purchases - Bar

Closing Stock

GROSS PROFIT FROM BAR TRADING
CANTEEN TRADING

Sales - Canteen

LESS: COST OF GOODS SOLD

Opening Stock

Purchases - Canteen

Closing Stock

GROSS PROFIT/(L.OSS) FROM CANTEEN TRADING
CLOTHING TRADING

Sales - Clothing

LESS: COST OF GOODS SOLD

Opening Stock

Purchases - Clothing

Closing Stock

GROSS PROFIT/(1.OSS) FROM CLOTHING TRADING

GROSS PROFIT FROM TRADING OPERATIONS

2000

40,130

5,313
26.234
31.547

2974

1999

7,631

400
8,778
9,178
138

{1.409)
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Kevin Clohesy
Matthew Clohesy
Steven Clohesy
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Jennifer Drake
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Ronnie Guyers
John Hall
George Hann
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Amy Higgs
Andrew Higgs
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Katherine Hobbs
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John Morgan
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Geoffery Price
Maree Price

Brett Puckridge
David Pummeroy
Janet Puplett
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Nanette Rawson
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Rachel Vandersluys
Shaun Van Hooft
Todd Watson
David Wati
Karina Watt
Bowen Webster
Carol Webster
Jess Webster
Mark Webster
Timothy Wheeler
Adam Whitford
Andrew Whitford
Kerryn Whitford
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AUSSIE CHA I‘IPS
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9 - KINGSCLIFF, NSW
CADET SINGLE SKI - 3RD
Scott Wooden

1979/80 - TRIGG ISLAND, WA
CADET MALIIBU - 2ND  JUNIOR IRONMAN - 3RD
lan Hodgen Scott Wooden

1980/81 - MAROOCHYDORE, OLD
JUNIOR DOUBLE SKI - 1ST
Scott Wooden, lan Hodgen

1981/82 -WANDA, NSW
OPEN SINGLE SKI - 1 ST OPEN DOUBLE SKI - 2ND JINR. SINGLE SKI - 3RD
Mark Wooden Mark Wooden, Shane Wooden Scott Wooden

1982/83-MOANA, SA
OPEN SKI REIAY - 1 ST
Mark Wooden, Shane Wooden, Scott Wooden
CADET MALIBU -1 ST CADET SINGLE SKI - 2ND

Andrew Peacock Andrew Peacock
OPEN DOUBLE SKI - 2ND JUNIOR SINGLE SKI - 3RD
Mark Wooden, Shane Wooden lan Hodgen

1983/84 - CLIFTON BEACH, TAS
JUNIOR IRONMAN - 1 ST CADET SKI-1ST JUNIOR SKI - 3RD
Darren Goldsworthy David Pummeroy lan Rowling
OPEN SKI RELAY - 3RD OPEN DOUBLE SKI - 3RD
Mark Wooden, Shane Wooden, ScottWooden Mark Wooden, Shane Wooden

1984/85 - KURRAWA, OLD
JUNIOR DOUBLE SKI- 1 ST OPEN SKI RELAY - 3RD
David Pummeroy, lan Rowling Mark Wooden, Shane Wooden, Scott Wooden
Vi G‘é,/ &g
1985/86 - POINT LEO, VIC
JUNIOR DOUBLE SKI -1 ST  JUNIOR SINGLE SKI - 3RD
David Pummeroy, lan Rowling David Pummeroy
OPEN SKI RELAY - 3RD
Mark Wooden, Shane Wooden, Scott Wooden
MARCH PAST - 3RD
Don Brady, Mick Copley, Brian Dixon, George Gardner, Frank Harris, Trevor Harris, Jack
Mallec, Jenny Marks, Geoff Moffat, David Stewart, Petter Sutton, David Watt Bob Mayo

(Coach), George Hann (Asst. Coach)
/9%
/87 - MOANA, SA

JUNIOR DOUBLE SKI - 3RD  JUNIOR SINGLE SKI - 3RD
Gavin Steel, Danny Liptak David Pummeroy
MARCH PAST - 3RD
Don Brady, Mick Copley, Brian Dixon, George Gardner, John Hall, Frank Harris, Trevor
Harris, Jim Lenthall, Jack Mallee, Jenny Marks, Geoff Moffat, David Stewart Bob Mayo
(Coach), George Hann (Asst. Coach)

.




AUSSIE CHAMPS

-SCARBOROUGH, WA
MARCH PAST - 3RD
Don Brady, Mick Copley, Brian Dixon, George Gardner, John Hall, Frank Harris, Trevor
Harris, Jim Lenthall, Jack Mallee, Richard Olesinski, Terry Smallwood, J Whitmee
Bob Mayo(Coach), George Hann (Asst. Coach)

1

1991/92 - SCARBOROUGH, WA
MARCH PAST - 3RD
Robin Atkinson, Mick Copley, Brian Dixon, Phil Carter, Frank Harris, Trevor Harris, Greg
Higgs, Ray Martin, Geoff Moffat, Richard Olesinski, Terry Smallwood, Peter Sutton
Bob Mayo (Coach), George Hann (Asst. Coach)

1993/94-KURRAWA.QLD
MARCH PAST - 3RD
Robin Atkinson, Phil Carter, Brian Dixon, David Donnelly, George Gardner, Frank Harris,
Trevor Harris, Greg Higgs, Wesley Smith, David Stewart, Peter Sutton, Ken Small
Bob Mayo (Coach), George Hann (Asst. Coach)

1995/96 - KURRAWA, QLD
MARCH PAST - 1 ST
Phil Carter, Brian Dixon, David Donnelly, George Gardner, John Hall, Frank Harris, Greg
Higgs, Stuart Orr, Terry Smallwood, Peter Sutton, John Treacy, Jenny Whitmee,
Bob Mayo (Coach)

1996/97 - KURRAWA, QLD
MARCH PAST - 1 ST
I  Brian Dixon, David Donnelly, George Gardner, John Hall, Frank Harris, Greg Higgs,
Richard Olesinski, Stuart Orr, Terry Smallwood, Peter Sutton, John Treacy,
Jenny Whitmee,
Bob Mayo (Coach), George Hann (Asst. Coach)




1997/98- KURRAWA, QLD e
MARCH PAST - 1 ST
Phil Carter, Brian Dixon, David Donnelly, George Gardner, John Hall, Frank Harris,
Greg Higgs, Richard Olesinski, Terry Smallwood, David Stewart, John Treacy,
Jenny Whitmee,
Bob Mayo (Coach), George Hann (Asst. Coach)

1998/99 - KURRAWA, QLD
MARCH PAST - 3RD
Don Alexander, Robin Atkinson, Phil Carter, Brian Dixon, David Donnelly, Frank Drake,
George Gardner, John Hall, Frank Harris, Greg Higgs, Terry Smallwood, Jenny
Whitmee,
Bob Mayo (Coach), George Hann (Asst.Coach)

1999/00 - KURRAWA, QLD
OPEN MARCH PAST - 15T
John Treacy, Robin Atkinson, Phil Carter, Trevor Harris, David Donnelly, Frank Drake,
George Gardner, John Hall, Frank Harris, Greg Higgs, Pam Etheridge, Jenny Whitmee,
Terry Smallwood (Reserve) Bob Mayo (Coach), George Hann (Asst.Coach)
U/21 MARCH PAST - 1ST
Katherine Hobbs, Tara Puplett, Steven Clohesy, Shamus Armstrong, Kier Puplett,
Jenny Drake, Tim Edge, Matthew Clohesy, Renee Rawson, Tanya Eastham,
Dwayne Foord, Euan Currie
Andy Higgs (Coach)







ko -
o







